AGENDA
OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF EAST GRAND FORKS
TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 2017 - 5:00 PM

CALL TO ORDER:

CALL OF ROLL:

DETERMINATION OF QUORUM:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

OPEN FORUM:

“An opportunity for members of the public to address the City Council on items not on the current Agenda.
Items requiring Council action maybe deferred to staff or Boards and Commissions for research and
Sfuture Council Agendas if appropriate.” If you would like to address the City Council, please come up to
the podium to do so.”

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

1. Consider approving the minutes of the “Regular Meeting” for the East Grand Forks Minnesota City
Council of January 2, 2018.

2. Consider approving the minutes of the “Work Session” for the East Grand Forks Minnesota City
Council of January 9, 2018.

SCHEDULED BID LETTINGS: NONE

SCHEDULED PUBLIC HEARINGS: NONE

CONSENT AGENDA:

Items under the “Consent Agenda” will be adopted with one motion; however, council members may

request individual items to be pulled from the consent agenda for discussion and action if they choose.

3. Consider approving the request to purchase two Ford Police Interceptor SUVs for a total amount of
$56,084.90 from Ford of Hibbing.

4. Consider approving the request to purchase and installation of additional equipment for the Ford Police
Interceptor SUVs for a total amount up to $9,373.82 to be completed by Code 4 Services.

5. Consider approving the striping of the two new Ford Police Interceptor SUVs for a total amount up to
$1,000 to be completed by Custom Stripes.

6. Consider declaring the 2013 Ford Police SUV and the 2014 Ford Police SUV as surplus and use them
for trade on the purchase of the new SUVs or to be sold at the next city police auction.



7. Consider approving the request to start an internal hiring process for the Supervisor of the Facility
Maintenance and Cemetery position in the Park and Recreation Department.

8. Consider approving the request to start an internal and external hiring process for the Team Lead of
Facility Operations position in the Park and Recreation Department.

9. Consider approving the request to purchase a speaker system and equipment rack for a total price of
$8,145.91 from Acme Tools for the VFW Arena.

10. Consider approving the request to purchase of fitness equipment that includes two stationary bikes,
Plyo boxes, powerblocks, and kettlebells totaling $6,994.68 from EXOS.

11. Consider approving the Special Event Application for the Vintage Showmobile Show to be held on
February 3, 2018 from 8am until 6pm and allow them to block off parking spaces along the west side
of the parking lot at restaurant row.

ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF REPORTS OF OFFICERS, BOARDS, AND COMMISSIONS:

12. Regular meeting minutes of the Water, Light, Power, and Building Commission for December 21,
2017.

COMMUNICATIONS: NONE

OLD BUSINESS:

13. Reconsider approving the non-exclusive agreement between the City of East Grand Forks and
Northland Community and Technical College for the use of the northeast corner of the city parking
lot west of 4" Avenue NW for the truck driving program from January 9, 2018 until January 8, 2019.

NEW BUSINESS:

14. Consider adopting the East Grand Forks Police Department In-car Camera and Body-Worn Camera
Policy.

15. Consider approving Ordinance 23, 4™ Series amending City Code Chapter 31 by adding sections
31.65 through 31.68 entitled “Park and Recreation Commission” and by adopting by reference city
code chapter 10 “General Provisions” and section 10.99 which, among other things contain penalty
provisions (1% Reading).

16. Consider authorizing Widseth Smith Nolting to proceed with the change in scope of work on Rhinehart
Drive from a street reconstruction to a mill and overlay project and amend the project memorandum.

17. Consider authorizing Widseth Smith Nolting to include ADA improvements to the sidewalk system
on 17" Street NW and amend the project memorandum to include this project.



CLAIMS:

18. Consider authorizing the City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer to issue payment of recommended bills
and payroll.

COUNCIL/STAFF REPORTS:

ADJOURN:

Upcoming Meetings:

Work Session — Tuesday, January 23, 2018 — 5:00 PM — Training Room
Regular Council Meeting — Tuesday, February 6, 2018 — 5:00 PM — Council Chambers
Work Session — Tuesday, February 13, 2018 — 5:00 PM — Training Room
Regular Council Meeting — Tuesday, February 20, 2018 — Council Chambers




UNAPPROVED MINUTES
OF THE CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF EAST GRAND FORKS
TUESDAY, JANUARY 2, 2018 — 5:00 PM

CALL TO ORDER:

The Council Meeting of the East Grand Forks City Council for January 2, 2018 was called to order by
Council President Olstad at 5:00 P.M.

CALL OF ROLL:

On a Call of Roll the following members of the East Grand Forks City Council were present: Mayor Steve
Gander, Council President Mark Olstad, Council Vice President Chad Grassel, Council Members
Clarence Vetter, Mike Pokrzywinski, Tim Riopelle, Henry Tweten, and Marc DeMers.

Karla Anderson, Finance Director; Nancy Ellis, City Planner; Ron Galstad, City Attorney; Paul Gorte,
Economic Development Director; Mike Hedlund, Police Chief; Charlotte Helgeson, Library Director;
Reid Huttunen, Parks and Recreation Superintendent; Gary Larson, Fire Chief; David Murphy, City
Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer; Keith Mykleseth, Water & Light Manager; Megan Nelson, City Clerk;
and Jason Stordahl, Public Works Director.

DETERMINATION OF A QUORUM:
The Council President Determined a Quorum was present.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
OPEN FORUM:
“An opportunity for members of the public to address the City Council on items not on the current Agenda.
Items requiring Council action maybe deferred to staff or Boards and Commissions for research and
Sfuture Council Agendas if appropriate.”
ANNUAL BUSINESS:
1. SET TIME AND HOUR OF REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS

Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-01 a Resolution to set time and hour of regular City Council
Meetings and Work Sessions.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER GRASSEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER DEMERS, TO ADOPT RESOLUTION NO. 18-01-01 A RESOLUTION TO SET TIME
AND HOUR OF REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS AND WORK SESSIONS.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay: None.
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2. DESIGNATE OFFICIAL NEWSPAPER

Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-02 a Resolution to designate The Exponent as the official
newspaper.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER TWETEN, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER VETTER, TO ADOPT RESOLUTION NO. 18-01-02 A RESOLUTION TO
DESIGNATE THE EXPONENT AS THE OFFICIAL NEWSPAPER.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay:  None.

3. DESIGNATE FINANCIAL DEPOSITORIES

Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-03 a Resolution to designate the following financial depositories.
(A)  American Federal
(B)  Frandsen Bank & Trust
(C)  Morgan Stanley-Smith Barney
(D)  Multi-Bank Securities
(E)  Dain Rausher
(F)  PMA - 4M Fund

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER GRASSEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER RIOPELLE, TO ADOPT RESOLUTION NO. 18-01-03 DESIGNATING THE
FINANCIAL DEPOSITORIES.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay:  None.

4. DESIGNATE ACH ORIGINATION & ONLINE BANKING

Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-04 a Resolution authorizing Persons listed below (subject to any
expressed restrictions) is authorized for ACH origination and for online banking:

Name and Title

(A) Steven Gander, Mayor

(B) David Murphy, City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer
(C) Megan Nelson, City Clerk

(D) Terry Knudson, HR Generalist

(E) Karla Anderson, Finance Director

(F) Audrey Passa, Accounting Technician

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER VETTER, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER RIOPELLE, TO ADOPT RESOLUTION NO. 18-01-04 A RESOLUTION
AUTHORIZING PERSONS LISTED (SUBJECT TO ANY EXPRESSED RESTRICTIONS) IS

2|Page



City Council Meeting January 2, 2018

AUTHORIZED FOR ACH ORIGINATION AND FOR ONLINE BANKING.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay:  None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

5. Consider approving the minutes of the “Regular Meeting” for the East Grand Forks, Minnesota City
Council of December 19, 2017.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER DEMERS, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER TWETEN, TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE “REGULAR MEETING” FOR
THE EAST GRAND FORKS, MINNESOTA CITY COUNCIL OF DECEMBER 19, 2017.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay:  None.

SCHEDULED BID LETTINGS: NONE.

SCHEDULED PUBLIC HEARINGS: NONE.

CONSENT AGENDA:

Items under the “Consent Agenda” will be adopted with one motion, however, council members may

request individual items to be pulled from the consent agenda for discussion and action if they choose.

6. Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-05 designating “C&H Insurance” as the insurance agency to
handle City Policy for 2018.

7. Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-06 approving the 2018 Administrative Services Agreement
with Select Account.

8. Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-07 enabling elected and/or appointed officials of the City of
East Grand Forks to be covered by the Minnesota Workers Compensation Law.

9. Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-08 approving the following Boards & Commission
appointments and reappointments as presented by the appropriate elected officials.

10. Consider adopting Resolution No. 18-01-09 waiving the monetary limits on tort liability without
purchasing excess liability coverage for 2018.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER DEMERS, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER RIOPELLE, TO APPROVE ITEMS SIX (6) THROUGH TEN (10).

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay: None.
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ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF REPORTS OF OFFICERS, BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:
11. Regular meeting minutes of the Water, Light, Power, and Building Commission for December 7, 2017.
COMMUNICATIONS: NONE

OLD BUSINESS: NONE

NEW BUSINESS:

12. Consider declaring the unmarked police cars as surplus and trade them in on the purchase of the
: , and vehicles from for a total

amount of

Council President Olstad asked for a motion. Ms. Nelson stated they could list the cars or an option.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER GRASSEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER RIOPELLE, TO DECLARE THE UNMARKED POLICE CARS AS SURPLUS AND
TRADE THEM IN ON THE PURCHASE OF OPTION A FROM RYDELL FOR A TOTAL
AMOUNT OF $32,498.00.

Chief Hedlund said that he preferred Option A which does max out the funding for this but after working
on the information for the purchase of the new squad cars much of the equipment could be reused so there
would be approximately $5,000 that could cover the remaining funds that are needed to outfit the new
cars.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay:  None.

CLAIMS:

13. Consider authorizing the City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer to issue payment of recommended bills
and payroll.

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER DEMERS, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER VETTER, TO AUTHORIZE THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR/CLERK-TREASURER
TO ISSUE PAYMENT OF RECOMMENDED BILLS AND PAYROLL.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay: None.

COUNCIL/STAFF REPORTS:

Mayor Gander stated that he had paid his 2018 Senior Center dues. He also informed the Council that he
had a great response from people when asking them to serve on the city’s boards and commissions. He
stated how these groups perform important work for the city and he was very thankful for those that are
willing to serve. He added how a couple weeks ago he had started the Gander Grinder award for anyone
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going the extra mile. He explained how Ms. Mistie Manzke had been nominated for this because of the
countless hours she has spent to get the new record management system up and running. He stated how
she has the answers to questions the records company experts aren’t able to answer, she is the most
prepared, and never says no when an officer calls her with a question at home. He said without her there
would be a noticeable change in service and she definitely deserves an award.

Council Member Pokrzywinski wished everyone a happy New Year. He said that 2018 was going to be
his last year on the Council, he will not be seeking another term, and this will allow time for people in
Ward 2 to consider running for office. He added that he would be disappointed if there are less than two
candidates for the election. He said he is looking forward to serving this last year, he will miss working
with the Council, he has really enjoyed his time serving on the Council, and now he will have time for
other things.

Council Member Tweten reminded the Council how Legislative Day will be coming up soon and that as
many council members should attend as possible. He added how events like this can affect the future
growth of the City and urged them to start making plans. He added how he had recently spent time in the
Twin Cities and how he had spent time down there in previous years trying to help the City and get the
tech school established in the city. He also reminded everyone there is an upcoming meeting between the
Council along with the councils from Crookston and Thief River Falls which should generate some good
discussion.

ADJOURN:

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER GRASSEL, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER DEMERS, TO ADJOURN THE JANUARY 2, 2018 COUNCIL MEETING OF THE
EAST GRAND FORKS, MINNESOTA CITY COUNCIL AT 5:14 P.M.

Voting Aye:  Vetter, Pokrzywinski, Riopelle, Tweten, Olstad, Grassel, and DeMers.
Voting Nay:  None.

David Murphy, City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer
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UNAPPROVED MINUTES
OF THE CITY
COUNCIL WORK SESSION
CITY OF EAST GRAND FORKS
TUESDAY, JANUARY 9, 2018 — Following the Special Meeting

CALL TO ORDER:

The Work Session of the East Grand Forks City Council for January 9, 2018 was called to order by
Council President Olstad at 5:08 P.M.

CALL OF ROLL:

On a Call of Roll the following members of the East Grand Forks City Council were present: Mayor Steve
Gander, Council President Mark Olstad, Council Members Clarence Vetter, Mike Pokrzywinski, Henry
Tweten, and Marc DeMers.

Jeff Anderson, Assistant Fire Chief; Karla Anderson, Finance Director; Nancy Ellis, City Planner; Steve
Emery, City Engineer; Ron Galstad, City Attorney; Paul Gorte, Economic Development Director; Mike
Hedlund, Police Chief; Charlotte Helgeson, Library Director; Reid Huttunen, Parks and Recreation
Superintendent; Gary Larson, Fire Chief; David Murphy, City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer; Keith
Mykleseth, Water & Light Manager; Megan Nelson, City Clerk; and Jason Stordahl, Public Works
Director.

DETERMINATION OF A QUORUM:
The Council President Determined a Quorum was present.
1. Reconsideration of Agreement with NCTC — Henry Tweten

Council member Tweten asked the Council to reconsider approving the agreement the City has had with
Northland Community and Technical College for another year. He commented how the tech school
provides training for the local work force which includes training of fire fighters who have done an
excellent job for the community. Council President Olstad asked Mr. Brian Huschle to address the
Council. Mr. Huschle stated the agreement between the City and the college had been in place for a couple
years now, he was surprised when the agreement was not approved, and he was not aware of any issues
that may have resulted in the termination of the agreement. He added how the instructor works with the
businesses in the area so there is no interference and they were both present to answer questions.

Council President Olstad commented how the Council was looking for consideration for the use of the
space. Mr. Huschle informed the Council about the financial constraints of putting on this course because
of the equipment that is needed, how a low student teacher ratio is needed for instruction, and they are a
state agency and are not allowed to cross the state line. He explained how the truck driving students pay
$289.12 per credit compared to the $165 per credit for other courses, and when there are fewer than 11
students the instructor takes a cut in pay to allow for the course to continue. He added there are financial
pressures from the State and how the maintenance of the parking lot will be done regardless.
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Mayor Gander asked if the trucks that are used are empty. Mr. Hamilton said they were empty or carried
the parking cones used during the training. Mayor Gander commented how the freeze/thaw cycle does
take a toll, at some point the parking lot will need to be replaced, and he doesn’t have the answer. He
added that this may not change the life of the parking lot but the Council has a duty to the tax payers.
Discussion followed about how this section of the parking lot was built for heavier traffic after the flood.
Mr. Emery said he didn’t think the trucks they are using would have a substantial impact since it is nine
inches of concrete. Mayor Gander commented how this was similar to the discussion the Council had
about renting the Quonset to the DNR and how the City works with and has partnerships with both entities.

Council member Pokrzywinski thanked Mr. Huschle and Mr. Hamilton for coming in. He stated he is
always concerned about one public entity using another public entity regardless of what has happened
previously, how the parking lot at the Civic Center was used by the truck driving program, and now that
parking lot needs to be repaved which has a huge price tag. He added how they want to continue using
another public parking lot. Mr. Huschle commented both entities receive funding from the same State.
Council member Pokrzywinski said the agreement may have a chance at being approved if there is even
a small amount being offered to help with future maintenance since the City does not currently have a
long term funding source for repairs for this parking lot. Mr. Huschle said he appreciated the comments.
Council member Pokrzywinski said that Northland was a huge asset to the community.

Council member DeMers said they should be looking long term, come up with the plan on how to replace
the parking lot, and how the City may need a buy in from the State or college. He stated they may need
to consider replacing the parking lot with seven inches of concrete instead of the nine but whatever is done
the Council needs to plan with the future and there will need to be some sort of an agreement for the future.
Council President Olstad informed the group he had talked with Mr. Gorte about looking into seeing if
there were any types of grants of funding available through the DEED office but he wasn’t sure where
things were at. Mr. Huschle said they were still looking into things. He added how the College would
like their own driving course and that many different groups along with the truck driving program would
benefit from it. He told the Council they had reached out to businesses for possible funding but they
haven’t been able to come up with enough funds for a closed driving course so the idea was not lost on
them but it wasn’t cheap to do. Council member Tweten commented on all of the funds the City received
after the flood, how the College was very fortunate to have the truck driving program, that besides people
of the community the College was the biggest asset for the City, and the College creates lots of business
for the City.

Mr. Hamilton told the Council when he was asked to take over the program they only had one truck and
one trailer with no place to train. He said they still have no place to train but they do have two trucks and
three trailers and that in the seven years as an instructor he has worked with over 200 people in this
program. He explained in two years time there will be a mandate that all CDL licenses will require
training, he hopes the program is still around, and Northland is the only school in northwest Minnesota
that offers this training. He explained how he is very committed to this program which is why he takes a
pay cut to keep it going, how there is a shortage of drivers currently in the workforce, and they need a
place to train. Council member Pokrzywinski said if they start down the road of working out some kind
of compensation for the future he would vote for approving the agreement. Council President Olstad
stated he had voted to continue this agreement, the City partners with Northland, and he hopes they
continue to partner on different things so both entities can continue to grow. Mr. Huschle thanked the
Council for their time and hoped for a longer agreement to help ease the pressure on this program.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
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2. Consider Change of Scope to 18AJ2 Project — Steve Emery

Mr. Emery explained to the Council since there is the potential for a round-a-bout to be place at the
intersection of Bygland Road and Rhinehart Drive staff had discussed other options for Rhinehart Drive
in place of the street reconstruction because of the costs of a reconstruction as well as how a section of the
road would be redone if the round-a-bout was constructed. He stated they are looking at completing a
mill and overlay to this section of Rhinehart Drive because it isn’t as costly and with the savings they
could make ADA improvements to the sidewalks on 17" Street NW from Highway 220 all the way down
to River Road. He added how these improvements have been added when doing projects but it will be a
while before work will need to be done on 17" Street NW. He then asked how the City wanted to handle
the mill and overlay of the section of Rhinehart Drive and if it should be assessed if there is a possibility
of a reconstruction being completed in four years. He opened it up for questions.

Mayor Gander told the Council he had talked about this issue with Mr. Stordahl and Mr. Emery and how
this change is using common sense. He commented how they were thinking ahead, trying to save money,
and he thanked them for that. Mr. Warren Strandell said the round-a-bout keeps coming up which would
try to address a problem that lasts for about 20 to 30 minutes in the morning. He stated there were other
options, the Council could leave things as they are, and a round-a-bout was overkill because there were
no issues at other times of the day. Council member Tweten asked to form a committee to help find
funding to put up street lights at this location or to contact the highway department so they can direct
traffic in the morning. He added how the construction of the round-a-bout would disrupt people’s lives
and the business that is located there. Mayor Gander said he appreciated the comments but the Council
was not deciding on the round-a-bout, how the soonest that would happen was about four years away, and
they were being asked to decide between a street reconstruction and a mill and overlay project.

Council member DeMers stated he did not have a problem with the mill and overlay or the suggestion of
the ADA improvements to 17" Street and asked if there were any other potential projects. Mr. Emery
said there were but not around the same costs which was why staff was recommending the ADA
improvements. Discussion followed about what suggestions could be made to help the morning commute,
how stoplights are not warranted so the City would have to pay for the lights, how people may feel
different if they live in this neighborhood, and all government entities build for the future. Council
member Pokrzywinski stated that the Council voted six to one for a round-a-bout which is safer and it
may not be preferred but things change over time. Council member Vetter said he would vote no for a
round-a-bout if there is a south end bridge built at 32" Ave. Mayor Gander added that a round-a-bout
could perform really well but the trouble is with the cost which will be an obstacle.

Mr. Emery asked the Council’s opinion of is the mill and overlay should be assessed and because the City
owns most of the property there would only be approximately $35,000 in assessments and approximately
half of that would be paid for by the City because of the Senior Center property. Council member DeMers
said there is a possibility of assessing the street reconstruction in four years. Mr. Emery recommended
paying for the mill and overlay and then assessing the reconstruction of the road in approximately four
years. Council President Olstad said okay.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
Council member DeMers asked to speak about the sales tax since Mr. Strandell was present. He asked

how the use tax was paid. Mr. Strandell said he wasn’t sure. Discussion followed about how the use tax
could affect collections, all collections are done by the State, and then the City is sent the funds.
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Council President Olstad asked Mr. Jeff Anderson to address the Council since he had been invited to do
so. Mr. Jeff Anderson introduced himself, stated he was an assistant chief with the fire department, and
gave a brief overview of how they were able to stop the fire at grain elevator. He explained how the tower
truck that was purchased a few years before was a big asset to help put out the fire. He thanked the Council
for allowing them to have the equipment they have to help them do their job. Council member Tweten
commented how the tower truck can hold up to 1,000 pounds on the platform and it can cover everything
at American Crystal other than the smoke stacks. Mayor Gander said he had recently been over for a
training, how this group would not talk about the incident, and they were a very professional group. Mr.
Anderson stated that Chief Larson and Assistant Chief Jeff Boushee were very proactive when it comes
to keeping everyone trained.

3. Discussion on Camera Policy — Mike Hedlund

Chief Hedlund asked if there were any other comments or questions about the policy. Mayor Gander
asked when the request to purchase was going to be brought back. Chief Hedlund said hopefully by the
next work session.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
4. Request to Purchase Cameras for Police Dept — Mike Hedlund

This item was pulled from the agenda and will be brought back to a future work session.
5. Request to Purchase Two Police SUVs - Mike Hedlund

Chief Hedlund explained $74,000 had been budgeted to purchase two new SUV squads. He stated they
would replace the 2013 SUV and the 2014 SUV. He added the cost for the SUV completed equipped and
striped would be $33,229.37 per vehicle or $66,458.74 for both which is what he would be asking approval
for the following week.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
6. Request for PeopleForBikes Grant Program — Reid Huttunen

Mr. Huttunen told the Council the PeopleForBikes program was a grant program for any initiative that
would promote people riding bikes. He stated that he would like to apply for a grant to help pay for the
trail connection from the Kennedy Bridge to the greenway trail system. He said the current estimate was
for $33,000 and this could help offset that cost. He said he wanted to make the Council aware they are
going to be applying for these funds. He added the letter of interest was due by January 19". There were
no questions.

7. Discussion on Parks & Recreation Commission — Reid Huttunen

Mr. Huttunen told the Council he had met with Mr. Galstad about a Park and Recreation Commission or
Board after the discussion that took place in November. He said it has been suggested to have it as a
commission and based on section 4.02 of the City Charter instead of using section 4.09 because that
section gives the advisory board authority over all park funding, over park spaces, and did not address
recreation. He stated Mr. Galstad recommended using section 4.02 to be able to accomplish what has
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already been discussed by the Council for having this group recommend and provide input, and have the
Council being the authority over everything. Mr. Galstad added that based on the discussions the Council
was looking for recommendations from a board and to maintain authority over the parks and recreation
department. He reviewed the setup of the proposed board and how there could be ex officio members
included from the different clubs and organizations. He commented how this was just rough draft form
and asked for direction from the Council.

Council member DeMers thanked them for the work done so far, how he saw this as an advisory board,
and how they need to maybe rework how the Council members fit into the Board because of the terms of
the council members. He added to clarify the mayor would make the appointments of residents but the
Council President would make appointments of the council members to the board. Council member Vetter
said he was reluctant to move forward with this, it would be fine to get input, the commission should only
make recommendations to the Council, and how they shouldn’t need the section on making an appeal to
the Council. Mr. Huttunen said he wasn’t tied to any of the language and he didn’t have an issue with
removing that language. Discussion followed about how this group would be the eyes and ears to help
gather input from the users of the parks and recreational programs, how this group could help make
recommendations about what might be needed but the Council will have the final say, this is a way to get
the community more involved, and the makeup of the board should be done in a way so everyone is
represented.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
8. Parks Job Descriptions & Request to Hire — Reid Huttunen

Mr. Huttunen informed the Council the job descriptions had come back from Springsted for the Supervisor
of Facility Maintenance and Cemetery and the Team Lead of Facility Operations positions. He explained
the descriptions stayed the same but some of the language had changed, the supervisor position went from
a grade 13 to a grade 14 and the team lead went from a grade 13 to a grade 11. He reviewed the costs of
the salaries and benefits for these positions and how the supervisor position came in approximately $4,500
more than what was budgeted but the team lead position would save about $20,000 from what had been
budgeted. Mr. Huttunen asked to start the hiring process to fill these two positions. Discussion followed
at where an internal candidate may be placed on the wage scale and that the practice is to place them on
the step that is at least 4% higher than their current salary.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
9. Request for Additional Materials for VFW Arena — Reid Huttunen

Mr. Huttunen reminded the Council about the damage to the VFW roof and how it rained inside the
building for some time. He explained work was still being done, all of the cedar was removed and replaced
with sheet rock, and they were nearing completion. He explained he had met with representatives from
Altru to discuss the fitness programs they would like to start in June, how it will be delayed some because
of the work being completed on the room, and that they came up with suggestions for improvements for
the room use. He said one of the suggestions was to install sports floor which he did receive a quote on
but was looking for another since this quote had $6,500 in freight charges. He continued saying how this
space could benefit from a speaker system which could be used for fitness classes or for trainings. He
told the Council Altru did not think the two stair steppers were needed at this time but did recommend
additional equipment for around $6,994.00. He recommended using the funds from Altru to pay for these
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items which will total around $41,000.

Mr. Huttunen also informed the Council spray foam insulation was used to get rid of the condensation
issue, doors may need to be replaced allowing for better security, and the infrastructure was put in if the
City would like to add a floating wall allowing for the room to be split. He added how the office has also
been split up into three offices. Council member Vetter asked about the purchase of the turf for the Blue
Line Club Arena. Mr. Huttunen explained the turf had not been purchased because of the obstacle of
storage, how there may be renovations or expansions done in the future, and after discussing this with
Altru they are okay that the turf has not been purchased because they will be able to use the space at the
VFW Arena. Discussion followed about how there may be a need to add something to the walls to protect
them from hockey pucks and how that may not be an issue because this space will be monitored more and
will need to be reserved for use but it is something that is being looked into. More discussion followed
about how classes could be held around the same time as different activities in the arena so people will be
able to drop off their kids and go to a class upstairs.

This item will be referred to a City Council Meeting for action.
10. Discussion on Charter Commission — David Murphy

Mr. Murphy stated how this item has been brought up several times and since the charter commission has
not met for many years the recommendation is to have Council authorize staff to petition for the
reinstatement of the commission by the district court. He explained they will need to set the number of
commissioners and will need names of people to be appointed. Mr. Galstad suggested putting together a
list of minimum qualifications for potential commissioners. Council member DeMers that it may be better
to leave that to the discretion of the Mayor and the Council. Mr. Murphy said the only limitations there
are is what is listed by the charter. Council member DeMers suggested having representatives from each
ward and two council members. Mr. Galstad the minimum needed was seven but that there could be as
many as 15. Mr. DeMers commented how some boards and commissions allow for people serving from
outside city limits but for this he would think they should only be from within city limits. Mr. Galstad
stated that was a requirement to serve. Council President Olstad asked about a timeline of getting names
back to Mr. Murphy. Discussion followed about asking people and allowing time for them to consider
serving on the commission. Mr. Murphy suggested bringing names back to the first work session in
February which would be about five weeks.

This item will be brought back to a future work session.
11. Discussion on Distribution of Deer Surveys — David Murphy

Mr. Murphy had reminded the Council this item had been tabled last year and asked if a survey should be
sent out to get the public’s opinion regarding the deer population in the City. He explained he spoke with
the DNR again and not much had changed in regards to what the City’s options were. He stated how there
are no long term solutions, limited archery hunts would only reduce the population for a short term, and
the deer will still come to the area for the shelter and food supply. He asked how the Council would like
to proceed. Mayor Gander said he thought it would be great to send out the survey. Discussion followed
about what would be the best way to distribute the survey, to also include a copy of the ordinance that
doesn’t allow feeding of the deer, and how there have been no complaints reported of deer feeding at this
time. Council member Pokrzywinski asked what will happen with the results. Mayor Gander said the
Council could decide based on what is received.
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ADJOURN:

A MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCIL MEMBER VETTER, SECONDED BY COUNCIL
MEMBER DEMERS, TO ADJOURN THE JANUARY 9, 2018 WORK SESSION OF THE EAST
GRAND FORKS, MINNESOTA CITY COUNCIL AT 7:15 P.M.

Voting Aye:  Pokrzywinski, Tweten, Olstad, DeMers, and Vetter.
Voting Nay:  None.
Absent: Riopelle and Grassel.

David Murphy, City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer
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AGENDA ITEM #

Request for Council Action

Date: 01/12/2018

To:  East Grand Forks City Council Mayor Steve Gander, Council President Mark Olstad, Council
Vice-President Chad Grassel, Council members Clarence Vetter, Mike Pokrzywinski, Tim
Riopelle, Henry Tweten, and Marc DeMers.

Cc:  File

From: Chief Michael Hedlund

RE:  Request to Approve the Purchase of Two Police SUV’s & Request to Declare Two Police SUV’s
as Surplus Property

Background: The East Grand Forks Police Department is scheduled to replace two of our existing
Police SUV’s and we have $74,000.00 budgeted in Capitol Purchases for that replacement. Ford of
Hibbing has the current State Bid for Police SUV’s (Ford Police Interceptor SUV’s). The base price with
no options is $26,428.45 per vehicle. Our selected options from Ford total $1,614.00 per vehicle. We
use Code 4 Services LLC out of Pelican Rapids, MN for additional optional equipment and to complete
the change over/installation of new equipment. Their current estimate for the 2018 SUV’s is $4,686.92
for parts and labor. This estimate could change by a small amount depending on what equipment is able
to be reused from our old SUV’s. We also estimate that the cost for striping will be approx. $500.00 per
vehicle and we plan to use Custom Stripes of East Grand Forks for that service. The total projected cost
per vehicle is $33,229.37 or $66,458.74 for the two new vehicles.

With the acquisition of the above vehicles the EGFPD will be taking the following vehicles out of
commission in our fleet. We would look to either use them as trade-ins toward the above vehicles or sell
them in our next EGFPD auction.

2013 Ford Police SUV — VIN 1IFM5K8AR8DGC73658
2014 Ford Police SUV — VIN 1FM5K8AR0EGC60517

Recommendation: Approve the purchase of two (2) Ford Police Interceptors from Ford of Hibbing and
add additional equipment/detailing as listed above and the declaration as surplus property the two
vehicles listed.

Enclosures: Estimate from Code 4 Services LLC



Code 4 Services LLC

37882 County Highway 3
Pelican Rapids, MN 56572

Date 11/28/2017
Estimate # 3075
Name / Address
East Grand Forks Police Department
Chief Mike Hedlund
520 DeMers Ave. NW
East Grand Forks, MN 56721
P.O. #
Terms Net 30 Due Date 12/28/2017
Other
' - ‘ )
ltem Description Qty Rate Total
2018 Ford Utility (2013 Replaement)
Assumes recycling all usable equipment from 2013 Unit
Assumes vehicle equipped with options: 85R, 86P, 60A
PRO SS0002 SafeStop Module 2013 - Current Ford Ultility Interceptor 1 146.16 146.16
WHE 295SLSA6 Whelen Siren/Light Controller 1 399.00| 399.00
WHE SSFFP16 Headlight Flasher with 8 Flash Patterns, Plug and Play for 1 92.88 92.88
2016 Ford Interceptor Utility (Requires Ford Option 60A,
pre-wire option).
WHE IONB Whelen ION LED Light (Blue) (GRILLE, HEADLIGHT 3 99.00| 297.00
HOUSING AND REAR PLATE)
WHE IONR Whelen ION LED Light (Red) (GRILLE, HEADLIGHT 3 99.00| 297.00
HOUSING AND REAR PLATE)
WHE IONBKTS Universal ION Mount, Reversed, allows access to mounting 2 9.00 18.00
screws without removing the light
WHE VTX609B Whelen Vertex Blue LED (TAIL, REVERSE LIGHTS AND 3 84.00| 252.00
BOTTOM OF TAIL GATE)
WHE VTX609R Whelen Vertex Red LED (TAIL, REVERSE LIGHTS AND 3 84.00| 252.00
BOTTOM OF TAIL GATE)
OPT 153080 Optifuse 80 amp Manual Trip Circuit Breaker 1 18.12 18.12
PDU 26 Circuit Power Distrbution System 1 264.07| 264.07
TES NMORG3S8 0-1000 MHz, 3/4" Brass Antenna Cable Mount 2 14.90 29.80
TES MUHF-M Mini-UHF Male Crimp for RG58 2 5.00 10.00
Subtotal
Estimate is valid for 30 days Sales Tax (7'37'"
Total

code4services@gmail.com

www.code4dservices.com

320.266.1600
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Code 4 Services LLC

37882 County Highway 3
Pelican Rapids, MN 56572

Date 11/28/2017
Estimate # 3075
Name / Address
East Grand Forks Police Department
Chief Mike Hedlund
520 DeMers Ave. NW
East Grand Forks, MN 56721
P.O. #
Terms Net 30 Due Date 12/28/2017
Other

Item Description Qty Rate Total
HAV C-PM-109 Brother PocketJet 6 Printer Mount, Mounts universally 1 118.13 118.13
MAG MAGMIC Magnetic Mic Clip 3 29.99 89.97
C4S FREIGHT Freight 1 65.29 65.29
C4S LABOR Labor 25 85.00| 2,125.00
C4S SUPPLIES Miscellaneous supply charge 25 8.50| 212.50
Subtotal $4,686.92
Estimate is valid for 30 days Sales Tax (7'37'" $0.00
Total $4,686.92

codedservices@gmail.com 320.266.1600

www.code4dservices.com
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AGENDA ITEM #

Request for Council Action

Date: 1/92018

To: East Grand Forks City Cound¥layor Steve Gande€ouncil President Mark Olstad, Council
Vice-President Chad Grassel, Council members Clarence \Wditex Pokrzywinski, Tim
Riopelle,Henry Tweten, and Marc DeMers.

Cc: File

From: Reid Huttunen

RE: Parks & Recreation job descriptions and request to hire

Background:

We have received the re-written job descriptions for the Parks & Recreation Department back from Springsted. The
proposed job titles, as suggested by Springsted are 1) Supervisor of Facility Maintenance and Cemetery and 2) Team Lead:
Facility Operations.

The Supervisor of Facility Maintenance & Cemetery has been graded at a Grade 14, with 315 points. The Team Lead:
Facility Operations position is set at a Grade 11, with 218 points.

These positions are written with the intent of replacing the current set up in which we have had an Ice Arena & Cemetery
Supervisor, which oversaw the Civic Center & Blue Line Arena and a 2™ Ice Arena Supervisor which oversaw the VFW
Arena. Both of the Ice Arena Supervisor positions previously were set at a Grade 13.

Budget Impact:

The 2018 Budget has $83,500 in each the Civic Center and VFW Arena for Staff Salaries and Benefits of the Ice Arena
Supervisor positions. A move to the Supervisor position at Grade 14 out of the Civic Center, assuming it is filled internally
would cost about $88,000 in 2018.

For budget projection purposes, we used a Grade 11, Step 3 to see the potential budget impact. A Grade 11, Step 3 would
cost about $63,000 in salaries and benefits. The move for the VFW Arena Supervisor position to move from its current
Grade 13, to a Grade 11, Step 3 as the Team Lead: Facility Operations would save about $20,000 on the budget in 2018.

Recommendation:
Please consider approving the re-written job descriptions as proposed, and approve a hiring process to begin immediately
for each position.

Enclosure:
Attached job descriptions for 1) Supervisor of Facility Maintenance and Cemetery and 2) Team Lead: Facility Operations.






